

Integrated Care Board

North Central London
Primary Care Commissioning
& Contracting Team

nlphc.lon-nc-pcc@nhs.net

13th March 2023

Dear registered patient,

Re: JS Medical Practice, 105 - 107 Philip Lane N15 4JR, 104-108 Park Lane N17 0JP, and 26 Westbury Avenue N22 6RS

We are writing to inform you about some changes in the leadership of your GP practice. The partners, Dr J Pandya and Dr S Pandya have notified North Central London Integrated Care Board (NCL ICB) that they wish to resign from their GP contract. Dr J Pandya is retiring after 48 years of service to the NHS. Dr Sejal will be taking a break after 17 years at the practice, to spend some time with her son who has had a major operation recently. Given the very large patient registered list at JS Medical Practice's three sites, they will not have the opportunity to personally say goodbye to all the patients, but they would like to wish you the very best of health in the future and they send their thanks for all the support and good wishes that patients have expressed to them over the years.

The ICB would like to acknowledge the hard work and dedication the partners have provided to the patients and the practice over many years.

Next Steps

NCL ICB have appointed Drs Rohan, Macmillan, Beyzade, Krishnan, Jones, Uchenwoke, Leonard and Ms Makoon from a local Haringey practice, to caretake JS Medical Practice temporarily over the next 12 months from 1 April 2023.

NCL ICB has also approved the procurement of a new contract after the caretaking ends and we will be writing to you again to ask for your views on the new contract.

As a patient at JS Medical Practice, **you do not need to do anything**. You will be able to continue accessing services as before. You may see a different doctor to usual, but all other services at the practice remain unchanged.

This does not affect your right to change GP practices if you wish. Further information about local practices (such as the gender of the GPs and the languages spoken) can be found by visiting the NHS Website http://www.nhs.uk/pages/home.aspx.

We will be writing to you again to ask you about services being delivered at the practice and in the future.

If you have any queries regarding this letter, please contact us on 020 3965 9658 or via nc-pcc@nhs.net	Nlphc.lon-
Yours sincerely,	
Vanessa Piper Assistant Director of Primary Care, Contract and Commissioning	